
10/10/2016 

 

 Chairman Jim Good called the meeting to order at 8:12 PM. 

 Aaron Heeg made a motion to approve last month’s minutes as read.  Walter Schroeder 

seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

 Walter Schroeder made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as printed.  Aaron 

Heeg seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

 Brian Albright gave the Fire Chief’s report.  Ladder testing has been done.  One ground 

ladder needs fixing.  Pump testing was done.  Engine has problems.  Will be back flushing the 

pump to see if it helps.  We will know by next month’s meeting.  The Richfield fire department 

is applying for a FEMA grant.  (The grant is a regional grant consisting of Hewitt Area Fire 

Department, Cameron Fire Department, Rock Fire Department, & Richfield Fire Department.)  

There are currently three firefighters taking “Fire Fighter One” class. 

 Brian Albright gave the First Responder Coordinator’s report.  There were a total of 

three first responder calls for the month. 

 We discussed the roads. 

 Cemetery update; with all the rain that we’ve had, they haven’t had a chance to start 

straightening the headstones.  The plan is to start this week removing the bigger headstones 

and taking them back to their shop to pour concrete and to have the cemetery finished by the 

end of the month. 

 Walter Schroeder made a motion to have six poll workers for the 2016 Presidential 

Election.  Aaron Heeg seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

 Aaron Heeg made a motion to pay the monthly bills.  Walter Schroeder seconded the 

motion.  The motion carried. 

 Aaron Heeg made a motion to adjourn.  Walter Schroeder seconded the motion.  The 

motion carried at 9:27 PM. 

Gerald R. Taylor, Clerk 


